OHA Board Meeting December 10, 2014

Minutes of Meeting

	--REMINDER: $330 OHA bi-annual dues due on 12/15/2014---
Anything postmarked after Jan 2nd is subject to a late fee.
Please send your check to:

Orinda Horsemen’s Association, PO Box 904, Orinda, CA 94563 
--Dues have been increased to $360 every six months effective June 2015.-- 




Location of Meeting: Lisa McLaughlin’s home 

Board Members in attendance: Allison B., Kirsten, Lisa, Sally, Sara, Suzette

The meeting commenced at 7:05pm

Approvals
· Approval of minutes of last board meeting in November
· Approval of agenda for 12/10/2014 board meeting with the following added agenda items:
· Under New Business
· OHA responsibility for insurance deductible for accident on pasture
· Discussion of process for creating meeting minutes
Treasurer’s Report

· Due to our decreasing reserves and increasing expenses (e.g. cost of hay), the board agreed to raise dues from $330 to $360 every six months effective June 2015.

· Current bank balance:  $6475

· Major recent expense:  $6105 EBMUD lease (payment for a full year)
· We just sent EBMUD this large check.  (Before 2013, this would have been paid in installments and, although no difference in the long run, we'd have $4000 more in the account at this time.)

· Budget ready to be voted on when we get AGP and know what should go in for EBMUD Capital expenses for 14-15.

· We owe EBMUD our thanks for keeping our rent considerably lower than the price of cattle would have indicated, which was $42/Animal Unit Month (AUM). Instead, they gave us $29.40/AUM.  $42/AUM for 398 AUM would have been $16,716. 
· Also owe thanks to all who put in work hours on EBMUD capital improvement projects last year. Without grazing credits and capital improvements, our bill would have been $11,701.

Membership Committee Report

A reminder will be sent to Sonny Wesley about the time period within which he must bring a horse to the pasture.
Planning Grid Review

All items on the planning grid were addressed:
	· EBMUD lease payment-Dec 1 

	· Prepare lower pasture/beer can for move

· Member dues payable Dec 15

	· Provide wormers at herd move - Pam 

	· Renew CSHA membership

	· File CA corporate form




EBMUD Report

EBMUD has been provided with information about how other horse operations utility district land (e.g. Marin) are charged. We will re-negotiate our lease in 2017 and we hope this information with be used to price our lease using something more relevant than the price of beef (which is currently how we are charged).

Old Business

Review status of 3 new sub-committees chaired by Kirsten (remote participation), Eddie (pond opening) and Suzette (herd check)
· We have only had 1-3 people volunteer to participate in each committee. The board will follow up with the membership to see if we can get increased participation.
Review Status of: Should trailers be parked long term at the pasture?
The board voted 4-2 against allowing 1 trailer to remain parked at the pasture for use in emergencies. 

The following agenda items were not covered and may be discussed at a future board meeting:

· Meaning of “trailers may not be parked for more than 5 consecutive days”

· Feeding responsibilities of Proprietary and Associate Membership

New Business

Discussion of ways to improve participation 
1. Increase required work hours

This was the top vote getter (10 votes) from suggestions gathered at the annual meeting.
After discussion, the board decided to table the suggestion to increase work hours pending exploration of whether there were other ways we could increase participation (such as the items below).
2. Mandatory General Meeting in the spring in addition to the fall

The board voted to have a spring workday in May, based on feedback from a Doodle in order to choose a date that works for the most people possible. This work day will be followed by a general meeting at the pasture which may include food and a speaker. It will not be mandatory to attend but the membership will be strongly encouraged to attend. For comparison, Moraga Horsemen’s Association does require that members attend a certain number of meetings every year.
3. Require mid year work hour reporting; require x% to be completed.

The board will ask that members report their completed work hours around May 1st (a reminder will be sent) to help them assess where they are and how much more must be done. There will be no requirement that a certain % must be completed, but we will recommend a certain % should be completed by this time. We hope this may provide extra encouragement to members who are low on work hours to attend the May bi-annual meeting/work party. 

4. For hours not worked, eliminate the fine and replace with possible probationary status

This item was tabled and may be discussed at a future meeting.

OHA responsibility for insurance deductible for accident on pasture
Recently there was a minor accident at the pasture while one member was using another member’s truck for an OHA task. Since the accident happened while performing an OHA task, it was suggested that OHA may want to help with the insurance deductible. Though we would like to help, the board was concerned that payment of this deductible may set an unwanted precedent and chose to seek advice from a lawyer before making a decision.
Discussion of process for creating meeting minutes
A brief discussion took place around the contents of the minutes and methods for providing feedback on drafts of meeting minutes. 
Next Meeting:  Tuesday, Jan. 13 2014 at 7:00pm – Kirsten Whitsett’s house, 17 Middle Rd., Lafayette. Board can arrive as early as 6:45 for their potluck dinner with Board meeting starting at 7:00pm.  As a General Member, if you are planning to attend please let Kirsten know so we can plan for capacity.

Adjourned meeting at 9:10 pm. 

Minutes respectfully submitted by Allison Bloodworth, Recording Secretary.

Thank Yous: Thanks to Kim, Lisa, Heather, Bella, Sara, & Kirsten for moving the herd back to the forest meadow on 12/14 after Audubon Society members let them out by mistake, to Erica for fixing the fence. Many more thank you recognitions are due – if you want to “toot your own horn” for the next Board Meeting minutes please send those items to Allison (abloodworth@gmail.com) to include (and please identify Tooting Your Own Horn in the subject line – it’s hard to keep track but we’re trying).  
